
Church Council 
Minutes – April 24, 2022 
 
Administrators: 
Ryon Miro 
 
Attendees: 
Elizabeth Chamblee     Karen Evans 
Weston Cheatham     Gil Johnson 
Dan Christmus      Nikki Shaffner 
Heather Cook      Jennifer Wargel 
Jane DeCristofaro     Nikki Shaffner 
 
Absent: 
Larry Griner 
Jane Scott 
Tammie Sloop 
 
Ryon opened with prayer. 
 
Minutes from March 20th were reviewed for the record. 
 
Reports from the following ministry areas: 
 
Tammie Sloop – Specialized Ministries 

Ryon read handout (attached). 
 
Heather Cook – Outreach & Witness 

1. Emailed visiting families 
2. Delivered over 100 Easter eggs to families around the church.  Eggs had prizes in them 
3. Held Easter egg hunt on Easter Sunday at the church 
4. Fund drive is being planned  

 
Nikki Shaffner – Worship 

1. Working on next several weeks of services 
2. Looking forward to talking with new pastor 
3. Children will be singing in June – Debbie Hoesly is heading this up 
4. Robin will be off the last two Sundays in June and the lay leaders will be preaching on Father’s 

Day and the Sunday after 
 
Weston Cheatham – Youth 

1. Meeting regularly – smaller group but good percentage turn out. 
2. Summer plans are being discussed – weighing not meeting at all -vs- having too few youth 

attending.  Discussed possibility of having “pool parties” or something similar. 
 



Membership 
1. Jenkins are joining next week  

 
Dan Christmus – Finance 

1. Handout (attached).  We are still losing money, but less than was anticipated.  91% of people 
who committed are current through March.  13% of these are giving more than committed. 

2. Restitution is up 
3. Spending is down 
4. Hoping summer doldrums can be avoided 

 
Jane Scott - SPRC 

Ryon read handout (attached). 
 
Gil Johnson – Trustees 

1. Electric bills have been down because faulty AC unit has been turned off.  We have the new 
compressor, but still waiting on parts to complete job.  Nursery A/C will cost $6,000 to fix. 

 
Ryon closed with prayer. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Minutes submitted by Karen Evans, Recording Secretary 



 
 


